Council Meeting 18th January 2021 minutes

Buildwas Parish Council
PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
on Monday 18th January 2021

Due to Covid-19 meeting restrictions, the meeting was held online via Zoom.

MINUTES
Present: Cllr. S Heath (Chair), Cllr. J Grainger, Cllr. J Heath, Cllr. V Morgan, Cllr. R Wilcox, Cllr. L Pratt (from 7:50pm)
In attendance: Mrs S. Morris (Clerk), Cllr C Wild (Shropshire Council), 1 member of the public 
1) Public Session
The member of public highlighted that the outline planning permission for the power station had been put back to the end of March due to the objection by Highways England.  If Shropshire Council was unable to remove Highways England as a statutory objector, the application would have to go to a public enquiry which could take some time.  This might give some time for the parish to develop a Neighbourhood Plan which could help to address some of the issues coming out such as the proposed reduction in affordable homes from 200 in the original application to 50. 

2) Apologies for Absence
Councillor L Pratt (joined partway through the meeting).

3) Declarations of Disclosable Interests & Dispensation Request
None declared.

4) To approve the minutes of the Council Meeting held on 16th November 2020 
It was RESOLVED to adopt the minutes as being a correct record.  Arrangements would be made for the Chairman to sign the minutes at the next available opportunity.

5) Matters arising from the minutes 
None.

6) Shropshire Councillor Report
Home Farm application.  Cllr. Wild had held site visits with the Planning Officer and engineers.  The main concern was drainage.  The entrance had been moved to the bottom of the site, where there were issues of drainage onto the main road.  

Power station proposed development.  There were a number of new documents on the planning website.  A response was expected from Harworth on 25th January on the local highways issues. 

Covid-19.  The testing sites were now very busy with regular testing available for front line workers.  

7) Power station site proposed development
The Parish Council would meet with Council officers on 28th January to discuss the Harworth response to local traffic issues.  



8) Planning Matters
a) Applications for comment

(i) 19/05069/OUT – Proposed dwelling SW of Home Farm 
The Parish Council had reviewed the additional documents for the reconsultation.  It was noted that the access had been amended so there was no longer a separate access for this property.  In addition, the neighbouring landowner had carried out some work to improve the drainage and had given permission for the property to utilise their culvert.

It was RESOLVED to submit a continuing objection to the application, and highlight the following concerns:-
· The height of the proposed dwelling appears to be higher than the neighbouring properties which would impact negatively on these properties which it would overlook.  The contour map appears to be incorrect as it shows almost identical ridge heights whereas a neighbouring property is around 2m lower than is shown on the contour map.  The application for the previous 4 properties at the site included a restriction on ridge height; this application includes no such limit.
· The drainage report indicates that the work carried out to increase the size of the gully under the road will be sufficient to cope with the surface water drainage.  However, there are existing issues with drainage and with flooding for the properties at the bottom of the site.  The work carried out by the landowner at Home Farm has made little difference to the surface water run-off and there are concerns that a further property will increase the problem further.  

(ii) 20/05301/FUL – Phase 1 Earthworks, Ironbridge Power Station site 

The Parish Council raised concerns that this application was for preparatory work associated with a development which had not yet been granted planning permission.  This would be discussed with officers at the meeting on 28th January, after which the Parish Council would discuss and agree a response to the earthworks planning application.  

9) Finance
a) To approve Q3 budget report and bank reconciliation
	It was RESOLVED to approve the Q3 budget report and bank reconciliation

b) To approve payments made between meetings
	It was RESOLVED to approve the following payment made between meetings:-

	Ref
	No
	Payee
	Item
	Amount

	P37-20/21
	SO
	S Morris
	Salary – December
	£204.39



c) To approve payment of accounts

	It was RESOLVED to approve the following payments by online banking:-

	Ref
	No
	Payee
	Item
	Amount

	P38-20/21
	BACS
	Wroxeter & Uppington Parish Council
	Zoom January 2021
	£6.00

	P39-20/21
	BACS
	S Morris
	Expenses Dec/Jan
	£20.00

	P40-20/21
	SO
	S Morris
	Salary January
	£204.39



d) To note income received

	The following income was noted:-

	Ref
	No
	Payee
	Item
	Amount

	R5-20/21
	BACS
	N Power
	Goodwill payment following complaint
	£415.56



e) Financial transactions check  
	As agreed at the previous meeting, Councillors Grainger and Pratt had conducted a 	check of financial payments for the year to date.  Both confirmed that the amounts 	had tallied and no issues of concern were highlighted.  Councillor Pratt agreed to 	conduct a check of Q3 transactions and report back to the next meeting.  

10) Budget 2021/22 

Further to the discussion held in November, the Clerk had circulated a proposed budget which showed an increase of 4.5% on the 2020/21 precept.  Due to a small increase in the tax base, this increase would equate to an increase of around 10p more per Band D property.  The updated proposed budget included a sum for improvements to the play area in 2021/22.  It was noted that Cllr. Heath had a meeting planned to discuss the long term plans for renewal of the play area.  It was agreed to make a small reduction in the play area maintenance budget based on the costs of the previous year, and to reduce the contribution to Under the Wrekin.  

It was RESOLVED to approve the budget and set a precept of £8,430 for 2021/22.

It was RESOLVED to appoint SLB Groundcare to continue the maintenance contract for a further 3 years.

11) Parish Matters
Bypass.  Councillors again raised the issue of the dip on the bypass which was getting worse, was now as bad going up the bypass as coming down, and was particularly an issue for drivers unfamiliar with the road.  Clerk to follow up with Shropshire Council. 

Overhanging branches.  The branches along the bottom of the bypass were significantly overhanging and required cutting back.  Clerk to report to Shropshire Council.  

12) Date of next meeting  15th March 2021


The meeting closed at 8:17pm.
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